

February 12, 2010

Mr. Daniel C. Smith
Associate Administrator for Enforcement
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration
Recall Management Division (NVS-215)
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE – Room W45-306
Washington, DC 20590

Dear Mr. Smith:

The following is an update of the information provided in paragraph 573.6(c)(9) in our July 28, 2009 letter as it relates to a decision by General Motors to recall certain 2004-2009 model year Chevrolet Colorado; GMC Canyon vehicles, 2006 model year Isuzu i-280 & i-350 and 2007-2008 model year Isuzu i-290 & i-370 vehicles for a condition in which a brake lamp switch that may not work as designed due to contamination in the switch. This information is submitted pursuant to the requirements of 49 CFR 573.6.

GM is amending its July 28, 2009 letter to change the original mail date of owner letters and dealer bulletins from February 2010 to June 2010 due to the availability of parts. The revised brake lamp switch design intended as the field remedy did not pass validation. This resulted in the need to change the switch design, revalidate and retool the new switch.

<u>573.6(c)(9)</u>: GM will provide the dealer bulletin and owner letter when available. GM anticipates that the dealer bulletin will be sent in June 2010 and the owner letter mailing will begin in June 2010 and be completed in July 2010.

If you have any questions regarding this revision to GM's July 28, 2009 letter please call.

Sincerely,

Gay P. Kent,

Director, Product Investigations

and Safety Regulations

N090049 - Revised

